
COMMITTEE MINUTES for
ECONOMIC GROWTH

Date: February 21, 2008 Place: Rm 102, Supreme Court Consult Rm

Convened: 2/21/2008
1:30 PM

Recessed: Reconvened: Adjourned: 2/21/2008
2:00 PM

Present: Representatives Thomas-CH, Staed-VC, Hoffman-RM, Anderson, Bailey, Clute, Granzow,
Horbach, May, Miller, H., Olson, D., Olson, T., Petersen, Schickel, Schueller, Van Fossen,
Wenthe, Wiencek, Wise

Absent: None

Excused: Representatives Dandekar, Ford

Chairman Thomas called the meeting to order. Roll call was taken and the
minutes from the previous meeting were approved as printed.

Chairman Thomas announced the assignment of the following bills:
HSB 686 - Dandekar, CH, Wenthe, Anderson
HF 2296 - Ford, CH, Miller, Van Fossen
HF 2306 - Ford, CH, Granzow, Olson, T.

Chairman Thomas recognized Rep. Miller for opening comments HSB 542. With no
questions on the bill, Rep. Miller moved HSB 542. HSB 542 passed as a
committee bill: Aye - 19, Nay - 0, Absent - 2.

Chairman Thomas recognized Rep. Miller for opening comments on HSB 569. There
were amendments. Rep. Thomas recognized Rep. Miller on Amendment 301. With
no questions on the amendment, Rep. Miller moved the amendment. The amendment
passed by voice vote. Rep. Miller was recognized for Amendment 302. With no
questions on the amendment, Rep Miller moved Amendment 302. The amendment
passed by voice vote. Chairman Thomas recognized Rep. Miller for final
comments on HSB 569. After discussion, Rep. Miller moved the bill. HSB 569
passed as a committee bill as amended: Aye - 19, Nay - 0, Absent - 2.

Chairman Thomas announced that March 7th is the final date for bills out of
committee. Therefore, no speakers are scheduled for the next couple of weeks
in order to get subcommittee work done and consideration of bills.

Rep. Thomas introduced Johnny Danos, President of Greater Des Moines Community
Foundation. Mr. Danos, along with Angie Dethlefs-Trettin, Director of Iowa
Council of Foundation and Rita Frahm from Ida County Community Betterment
Foundation, presented the history, purpose and benefits of the County
Endowment Fund program. The presentation was followed by questions from the
members.

Rep. Wenthe made a motion to arise.

Representative Roger Thomas

Rosemary Thomas, Committee Secretary
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